STONEYBROOK VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION

Board of Directors meeting, December 9, 2008

Attendance:  Board members – Karen Stephenson, Darrel Bibler, Virginia Walter, Jonathan Hayes (newly elected), and Randall Corwin (by conference phone); DLS Associates – Dave Stubbs and Stephen Wagner; and owners, Jim & Lois Palermo, RobinJeanne Parks, and Gloria Wegelt.

The regular board meeting was called to order at 9:07 a.m. by Karen Stephenson. The minutes of November 18th were approved as published. 

 There was no input by owners.

ARC: Jim Palermo

After the Annual Meeting, two members indicated an interest in serving on the committee. The Fixit Group has adjusted the lights on the Stoneybrook 45th St. entrance, and in the Clubhouse has repaired four chairs, kitchen cupboards and the women’s restroom doors.

A request has been received for a compost barrel; and, the ARC will review the request and make a recommendation to the Board as with our small lots there is a concern about possible odors.

Communications: Lois Palermo

Board member Randall Corwin and ALF chefs are thanked for providing the refreshments at the Annual Meeting. If the Board wishes to have a Clubhouse Christmas tree, replacement of the current tree should be considered. It was also noted that mantle decorations should be under the direction of a specific individual or committee. Association functions should have a specified person to oversee setting up and cleaning up done by volunteers to insure everything is in place and nothing is left undone.

The January “Association Information” page will list available opportunities for volunteers along with a form to fill out for those willing to help.

Clubhouse: No report. Committee may be expanded to handle jobs such as the Christmas tree, mantle decorating, etc.

Landscape: No report. Dave Stubbs is working on the 2009 TruGreen contract and hopes to have it available for Board acceptance before year end.

Garden: RobinJeanne Parks

RobinJeanne inquired about garden funds for 2009 and it was noted that expenses of the Board and committees are combined as one line item in the 2009 budget.

Financial Report: Darrel Bibler, Treasurer
Financial statements for November were sent to all Board members by our community manager. Because final numbers from TMG are still pending, numbers are not final or fully accurate. We continue in the black with income exceeding expenditures for the first 11 months. Our reserves are funded fully, and we have cash on hand for three months of expenditures. Questions should be directed to Dave Stubbs.

2009 Common area assessments are $73.00 per assessment unit. Per month total for the Lodge is $2,920; for the ALF is $1,022; and each single-family lot is $73. Single-family lots also pay a lot assessment of $41 per month making the total $114.
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In addition, specific lots have special assessments as follows: Lots 59-63 have a reserve maintenance fee for Orchid Circle; lots 54-55 have a reserve maintenance fee for their shared concrete drive and lots at 4895 & 4900 SW Hollyhock Cir have an irrigation assessment to reimburse the Association for irrigation costs for their side parking strips.

A motion was adopted to approve the Association’s investments all of which are federally insured, as required:

· $25,000 CD at Umpqua Bank @ 3% with maturity date of 5/5/09

· $25,000 CD at Umpqua Banks @3.25% with maturity date of 8/5/09

· $10,000 in savings account at ING Direct at 2.9%

· Approximately $60,000 in Umpqua Bank money market @1.0%

Pool: For security, it has been recommended that locks on the pool’s mechanical room and chemical storage doors be changed. A master key will be on file and keys issued only to Dave Stubbs (manager) and Don Strickland (pool maintenance). A motion was adopted to seek a bid to replace the spa chlorine dispenser, pump motor and filter. The spa will be closed until these repairs can be made.

Manager’s Report: Dave Stubbs

· Seeking to finalize TMG financials before year end.

· DLS met with our pool-man to understand the care and maintenance of the pool. Dave will monitor the pool personally.

· Letters are being written by Dave to owners of the pond lots and owners of irrigation assessment lots to clarify everyone’s understanding of the current status.

· Discussion was held regarding billing statements for 2009. A full statement will only be sent quarterly.

New Business
· Jonathan Hayes, newly elected Board member, was welcomed.

· Virginia Walter, retiring Board member, was thanked and applauded for the hours of dedication she has given for Board business. She received tokens of appreciation from both the Board and the Association.

· Sign Policy of the CC&Rs was affirmed. No signs are allowed in a yard except a for sale or lease sign. This ruling includes political and seasonal greeting signs.

· A request was received for a 55+ hardship exception. A motion was adopted allowing temporary residence of a grandchild for three months, with the possibility of an extension being granted.

· An unwritten inquiry about an exception was not acted upon as it was felt there were other options available.

· Board work sessions will be held on January 6 and 13, at 10:00 a.m.

Meeting was adjourned at 11:00 a.m.

Recorded by Lois Palermo, Recording Secretary

Submitted by Virginia Walter, Board Secretary

Next Board Meeting – January 20, 2009 at 9:00 a.m.

